JOINT BOARD OF THE TOWNS OF SUNAPEE, NEWBURY AND NEW LONDON Sydney L. Crook Room, New London

MEETING MINUTES January 5, 2007

Present: Dennis Pavlicek, Newbury Town Administrator

Jessie Levine, New London Town Administrator, Joint Board Chair

Donna Nashawaty, Sunapee Town Manager

Bill Roach, Sunapee Selectman Gary Daniels, Newbury resident Norm Bernaiche, Assessor

The meeting opened at 2 PM.

Dan Fitzgerald's resignation was submitted effective January 26, 2007. Discussion about where to place the advertisements to fill the position and Connecticut, NRAAO of New England, Maine, Massachusetts and an Advertisement in the Union Leader and Local Government Center were the base circulation. The advertisement would keep the deadline open so if the person was flexible they could be hired immediately. The sample ad was passed around and it was decided to add non-exempt position to the posting.

Further discussion relative to Dan's reasons for leaving and it was not a reflection on Joint Assessing Initiative but a opportunity had come up and he took it. Dan would come back for the Court Case he had been actively working on the defense documents for. The Board and staff would take Dan out for lunch in January, date to be worked out.

Further discussions relative to benefits and budget position relative to filling position, insurance for the year in the budget were the main issues.

Meeting adjourned at 2:25 pm

Next meeting March 20 in Newbury at 9:00am.

Submitted by, Donna Nashawaty, Town Manager, Sunapee